Minutes of the Patient Participation Group (PPG) meeting held at Parkside Group Practice on Monday 10 September 2012
Attendees

Roy Topp (Chairperson)
Roger Adam
Diana Andrews

Kanagasabai Balanchandran
Jane Chappell

Eric Clark
Purabi Lakhani
Julie Ludlow

Dr Muhundan

Becky Cook

Michelle Gavin
Lynn Lucas

Apologies
Felicia Amoye
David Astill

Jacquelyn Brown
Carol Dunphy
Bernadette Khan

Qaiyum Khan
Welcome & Apologies
Roy Topp thanked everyone for taking the time to attend.
Minutes of last meeting
Minutes of last meeting held on 9 July 2012 were agreed and signed off.
Update

· Soundproofing to the upper consultation room doors will go ahead shortly.
· Sign in machine now states if a doctor or nurse is based upstairs.  
· Roger Adam gave an update on the fish tank. The fish tank and pumps have been selected to ensure minimum upkeep is required.  We will be taking delivery soon and Roger will set up the tank and gradually introduce the fish over the next few weeks.  Many thanks to Roger for organising this.
Appointment System
We are continuing to trial the new appointment system.
Telephone Queuing System
Becky asked for the group’s opinion on introducing a telephone queuing system.  The practice telephone number will remain the same, but when the practice is busy patients would be placed in a queue.  We hope to play recorded messages to the patients and give them an idea as to how long they will be holding for. The group were in favour of this idea.
Patient Survey
The focus of our next annual patient survey is “opening times”.  A copy of the proposed survey was passed around and agreed by the group.  We will run the survey for the month of October.  It will be available in the waiting rooms and from our website.  It was suggested that we also post some surveys out along with any mailings. 
AOB
· New PPG Members: it was agreed that we would advertise in the next practice newsletter and on our website for patients who might be interested in joining the group, as a few members have had to leave us.
· Online Access/Internet Repeat Prescriptions: since its launch last October we now have over 1000 patients registered to use this service.  
· Receptionists: one member commented that our receptionists were very helpful.
· Mobile Phones: more posters asking patients to turn off their mobile phones were requested.
· Room 11: more signs directing patients to room 11 were requested.
· Blood Pressure Monitor: there’s a possibility of installing a blood pressure monitor in the waiting room.
Meeting closed at 2pm.
Date of next meeting: Monday 3 December 1pm-2pm
